

# MINUTES

## Poplar Creek PTO

---

*Date | time* 6/5/2017 6:00 PM | *Meeting called to order by* Lori Doyle

---

### Approval of Minutes

---

The minutes were reviewed from the May meeting and approved. Motion: Kate B., Second: Kaiti R.

---

### Reports

---

**Principal's Report** – Mr. S says thank you for the Carnival! The school goals that were shared back in October have been met for math after reviewing scores from the spring MAPs. Very close to meeting the goal for reading.

#### **President's Report -**

**Treasurer's Report** - We made more than we expected and didn't spend as much as we expected. All of the Carnival receipts and 6<sup>th</sup> grade receipts are not yet in. All of the books have been purchased and have arrived, as well as the cello and bass cases. The disc golf supplies have arrived and building and grounds will install over the summer.

---

### Fundraising Committee Reports

---

**Creek Crawl (Lori Doyle) – Fall:** T shirt designs will be voted on at Welcome Back Night, Aug. 30<sup>th</sup>. T shirt submissions can be emailed or dropped off at Forms and Fees, Aug. 22<sup>nd</sup>.

**Restaurant Fundraiser (Joe Dietrich and Scott Krajcir) – Year-round:** Made around \$400 at Chipotle.

**Yearbook (Jenny Mallinger) – Year-round:** Distributed to students, all looked good!

**Craft Fair (Angel Elam) –** Not sure if we are being charged for janitor time. Once we find out, it will determine if we will continue with craft fairs as they would not raise much money.

**Bean Boozled (Lori Doyle/Tracy Maxey) –** Made only \$89. Probably won't continue with this fundraiser in the future.

---

### Activities Committee Reports

---

**Open House (Angel Elam) – Fall:** August 30<sup>th</sup>, 5:30-7:00.

**6<sup>th</sup> Grade Committee (open) – Year-round:** Still need chairperson for next year. Pizza party was held on Wednesday, Field Trip on Thursday.

**Assemblies (Kaiti Ressler) – Year-round:** Requesting funding for next year, \$1120.50.

**Scholastic Book Fair (Jana Ubele) – Year-round:** Next year will be held around FANs, November 8-17<sup>th</sup> is possible. We have \$531.03 to use by Oct. 3<sup>rd</sup>, Scholastic dollars. Will give to librarian to use.

---

### Unfinished (Old) Business

---

This coming fall, we will take nominations at first meeting for co-chairs for board positions. Those voted in will start on the board in October. Motion passes.

---

New Business

---

---

Next Meeting

---

Motion to adjourn: Jenni M., Second: Lori D.